The London Care Record – Your Data, Your Health
The Health Information Exchange has joined with the London Care Record.

This means your information will be available at any care setting within London, making sure those providing care to you have the best information 

What does this mean for me?
When you visit a care setting such as a hospital, an urgent care centre or another GP in the London area, they will have access to your health data for the purposes of providing you with care.
Can I see who has accessed my data?
Yes, any access to your data is visible in the NHS App. It will tell you which organisation accessed your data, so you can check if this is appropriate.
If you have concerns about any accesses, please inform the practice.
Where can I get answers to my questions?
Details for OneLondon’s full programme, including this sharing are at:
https://www.onelondon.online/ 
Details for North Central London and the frequently asked questions are at:
https://nclhealthandcare.org.uk/our-working-areas/using-digital-technology-to-improve-health-and-care/london-care-record-and-healtheintent-systems-privacy-notice/
If you don’t have online access, please ask in the practice and they can provide information.
Can I opt out of this sharing?
Yes, you can – but bear in mind this is for your care, so opting out may mean that those treating you may not have the best and latest information about your health.
To opt out, please visit the North Central London website above, or ask in the practice.
I have questions not answered. Can I contact the Data Protection Officer?
Our Data Protection Officer is contactable via:
· A letter to the data protection officer at this practice
· By email at dpo.ncl@nhs.net 
